South Windsor Panthers – Minutes 1-20-10
	Minutes
	

	
	

	President (Dave Hodge)
	See ‘General Discussions”

	
	

	Vice President(Steve)
	No report

	
	

	Treasurer (Paul)
	Not in attendance

	Concession and Apparel Coordinator (Anne Marie)
	No report

	Fundraising Coordinator (Darren)
	Not in attendance

	
	

	Equipment (Steve Harz)
	Not in attendance

	
	

	Secretary (Greg )
	No report

	
	

	Parent Liaison (Dave R.)
	No report

	
	

	Cheerleading League Rep (Ursula)
	Certification for coaches will be done online this year.  Coaches will pay then be reimbursed by Panthers (about $75/pp).  Can be done any time before the season starts.  Certification is good for two years..  

	
	

	Cheerleading Coordinator (Kim)
	Proposed that cheer age requirements mirror football’s (high school kids can not participate in the Panthers program).  Most other towns that we compete with do not include high school girls in their squads.  Many times a high school student can bring a certain maturity level that may be above many of the girls that are still in high school.  Motion passed unanimously

	
	

	League Rep (Mick)
	Berlin and HK are full members.  New Hartford moved to provisional status for not fielding an A Team.  
Discussion on how to split up multiple teams within the same age group within a town.  Nothing settled, but a committee is being formed.  
Fundraising was brought up - you can raise $1,200 for 4 hours of work cleaning up at Rentschler after events.  You should probably have at least 40 people to get it done in a reasonable amount of time.

Dave Hodge is now Secretary of CTYFL.
The Panthers organization made a proposal at the meeting regarding altering the weight limits for each division.  Presently, they are 110 (mm), 125 (C), 155 (B), 185 (A), so the limits start at 110 then go +15, +30, +30, respectively.  We suggested leveling the progression so that it goes to 130 for C’s (which would make it +20, +25, +30).  We also submitted medical data to support the change.  CDC data was submitted that shows the average growth rates for children in the 95th percentile, by age group.  The average increase was +24, +29, +28, which would seem to support our proposal.  No discussion of the topic was permitted at this meeting.  It will be brought up at next month’s meeting for discussion and vote.



	
	

	Field Director(Kevin)
	Light towers are ready.  Need to get check for payment ($12k).  Kevin is going to store them in his building until the season.  We may have to purchase some padding or some temporary fencing for around the mountings.

	
	

	General Discussions
	Budget Proposal was discussed.  We need to add $1,200 for school rental time for cheer.  Budget was passed unanimously
Dave Hodge has added a Parent FAQ section onto the website.

Lowering registration fees was brought up since we have done so well fundraising in the past 2 years.  It was decided that the fees are at the appropriate level given the cost to run the program.  Past success fundraising is no guarantee of future success.  We are going to publicize the fact that we will assist families that may not be able to pay.  We are also going to offer help for families with parents serving overseas in the armed services.  
Discussed charging lower fee for early registrants and $20 more for later ones.  Decided not to do this.

Discussed timeline that Dave Hodge put together that encompasses the many tasks that have to be done during the year, when they have to be done and who is in charge of doing them.
Discussed doing a combine-style practice at the beginning of year.  In addition adding drills online to help motivate the kids in the off-season to get in shape and train on their own.  Put a sign-off sheet online for the kids to track their efforts.  Maybe have a t-shirt as a reward for kids that complete the training.

Talked about handing out T-shirts at the end of August to celebrate the end of pre-season drills along vs. handing out at equipment handouts.  Decided to hand out at end of August to coincide with beginning of school.

Reminder:  No screw-in cleats!  Need to put a sign up at equipment distribution night.

Mission statement is still in the works.



	New Business
	The Football Committee has started with a 90 minute meeting last week.  Many topics were discussed and a detailed summary is available on our website under “Coaches Corner”
Discussion on making an official refund policy for the program.  After discussion, motion was made to have the refund reduce by $50 each week.  So you start with the $175 registration fee.  After one week, you are eligible for a $125 refund, after two weeks you are eligible for a $75 refund, after three weeks you are eligible for a $25 refund, after that no refund is available.  Motion was passed unanimously.



	
	


Panthers Board Meeting Attendance
	Name
	Title
	Attended

	Dave Hodge
	President
	Y

	Steve Kaczmarek
	Vice President
	Y

	Darren DeMartino
	Fundraising Coordinator
	N

	Paul Amata
	Treasurer
	N

	Anne Marie Sollima
	Concession and Apparel Coordinator 
	Y

	Kim Parlapiano
	Cheerleading Coordinator
	Y

	Steve Harz
	Equipment Manager
	N

	Mick Dunn
	League Rep
	Y

	Kevin Foley
	Facilities Manager
	Y

	Ursula Giroux
	Cheerleading League Rep
	Y

	Dave Romejko
	Parent Liaison
	Y

	Greg Micoletti
	Secretary
	Y


Guests
	
	
	1-20
	12-17
	11-18
	10-28
	9-16
	8-19

	Dan Lacy
	
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Ed Sullivan
	
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y

	Gary Bazzano
	
	N
	Y
	Y
	Y
	Y
	N


1/20/10 – Also in attendance was Mike Kelly

12/17/09 – no additional guests

11/18/09 – no additional guests

10/28/09 – no additional guests
9/16/09 – Also in attendance was Kevin Ryan, Don Elliot

8/19/09 – no additional guests

7/22/09 – also in attendance was Adam Harz

6/24/09 – no meeting

5/27/09 – no additional guests

4/29/09 – also in attendance was Dan Van Horn

3/25/09 – no additional guests

2/25/09 – no additional guests

	                                                  Non Board Voting Members for Feb 17th meeting  (3 votes)

	Dan Lacy
	

	Ed Sullivan
	

	Gary Bazzano
	

	
	


3

